
July 15, 2024

The Rt Hon Keir Starmer MP
Prime Minister
10 Downing Street
London, United Kingdom
SW1A 2AA

Dear Prime Minister,

We wish to offer our sincere congratulations on your recent election as Prime Minister and the broad success of 
the Labour Party during the July 4th election. As you assume this critical role at a consequential moment in 
Europe’s history, we look forward to working with your government to strengthen the relationship between our 
two nations and improve the lives of our citizens.

We were pleased to see that in the Labour Party’s 2024 General Election manifesto released in June, you 
committed to repeal and replace the Northern Ireland Troubles (Legacy and Reconciliation) Act 2023, “Legacy 
Act.” In that manifesto, it is written, “The Legacy Act denies justice to the families and victims of the Troubles. 
Labour will repeal and replace it, by returning to the principles of the Stormont House Agreement, and seeking 
support from all communities in Northern Ireland.” We could not agree more.

This law severely undermines the Belfast / Good Friday Agreement, the bedrock of peace in Northern Ireland. 
As Members of Congress who understand and respect the pivotal role that the United States played in coming to
this Agreement, we feel compelled to voice our strong support that your government remains committed to 
swiftly repealing and replacing the Legacy Act.

Since its passage in 2023, justice has been denied to families across all communities in Northern Ireland who 
were impacted by violence during the Troubles. The Labour Party’s 2024 General Election manifesto 
acknowledges this damage and the disservice to victims and their families this law has caused. Those that 
participated in violence during the Troubles must be held accountable. We urge your government to restore 
genuine paths to justice for the number of outstanding cases where evidence and potential criminal liability 
remains. Victims and their families, from all communities, still deserve justice.

Prime Minister Starmer, once again, congratulations on your election. We are hopeful that new leadership in 
Westminster will return to the values agreed upon in the Belfast / Good Friday Agreement and ensure victims of
violence from the Troubles receive justice and perpetrators of crimes committed during the Troubles are held 
accountable. We look forward to working with you and commit to supporting this effort in any way we can.

Sincerely,

Brendan F. Boyle
Member of Congress



Ritchie Torres
Member of Congress

Timothy M. Kennedy
Member of Congress

Kevin Mullin
Member of Congress

Michael V. Lawler
Member of Congress

Nicole Malliotakis
Member of Congress

Gerald E. Connolly
Member of Congress

William R. Keating
Member of Congress

Frank Pallone, Jr.
Member of Congress

Chris Deluzio
Member of Congress

Stephen F. Lynch
Member of Congress

Mike Quigley
Member of Congress

James P. McGovern
Member of Congress

John B. Larson
Member of Congress

Paul D. Tonko
Member of Congress

Joe Courtney
Member of Congress

Mary Gay Scanlon
Member of Congress

Dina Titus
Member of Congress

Daniel T. Kildee
Member of Congress
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Thomas R. Suozzi
Member of Congress

Mike Kelly
Member of Congress

Brian K. Fitzpatrick
Member of Congress
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